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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Public and Academic Library Directors

FROM:
Jim Scheppke, State Librarian


DATE:

May 19, 2009

SUBJECT:
Recommendation for the Next General Periodicals Database License

The Oregon State Library has been conducting a procurement process for the next statewide general periodicals database license. Our current contract with EBSCO will expire at the end of August, 2009. The Department of Administrative Services Statewide Procurement Office (SPO) is leading the procurement process. This very rigorous state procurement process has involved both the members of the Statewide Database Licensing Advisory Committee (SDLAC) and a group of reviewers from all segments of the library community, in addition to State Library and SPO staff. 

As a result of the evaluation, the SDLAC informed the LSTA Advisory Council at their meeting on May 15th that Gale/Cengage Learning is the top scoring “apparent successful proposer” for our next statewide general periodicals database license. At this point, based on direction from the State Procurement Office, we are not able to share scores, pricing information, or names of other vendors submitting proposals. If the Oregon State Library Board, at their meeting on June 19th, approves the recommendation to move ahead with the procurement process, the SPO will issue an “intent to award” as their next step, and negotiations will begin with the top scoring vendor. 

Scoring of the proposals was based on three factors:

· Desirables: What periodicals are included, the proportion of full-text, yearly coverage, features (225 of 375 points possible).

· External reviews: Usability tests conducted by the SDLAC and other Oregon librarians (100 of 375 points possible).

· Price: Cost per periodical title (50 of 375 points possible).

The State Library staff is very much aware of the complications that could arise from this change in database vendors and we plan to do all we can to help mitigate those complications. The contract will need to be in place by September 1, 2009, but the RFP included a request for a transition plan. We anticipate that the transition will take place over the course of the summer, after negations have been completed and a contract signed. 

If you have questions about this please contact MaryKay Dahlgreen. If we get lots of questions we will plan to send out the answers in an FAQ in a week or two. I will appreciate your cooperation.
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Theodore R. Kulongoski, Governor
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